
 
 

The Corporation of the Town of LaSalle 

To: Mayor and Members of Council 

Prepared by: Peter Marra, P.Eng. – Director of Public Works 

Department: Public Works 

Date of Report: August 23, 2019 

Report Number: PW-26-19 

Subject: Martin Lane Developments – Stormwater Management EA 

Recommendation 

That the report of the Director of Public Works dated August 23, 2019 (PW-26-19) 

regarding the Martin Lane Developments, Stormwater Management Environmental 

Assessment BE RECEIVED.  

Report 

The developers in the Martin Lane area hired Dillon Consulting to complete an 

environmental assessment on how stormwater management in this area would be 

achieved and completed to facilitate development.   

The EA commenced in September 2018, and Dillon has now completed their work and 

will presenting their findings to Council.  Upon council receiving the information tonight, 

Dillon will issue a Notice of Study completion and the final 30 day public review period 

will commence.    

Consultations 

The EA process has a public consultation component.  The notice of study 

commencement was mailed out to local area residents in September 2018, a public 

meeting was also held in October 2018.   

Financial Implications 

At this time, this is a developer driven project and there are no financial impactions for 

the Town at this stage.  
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Prepared By: 

 

Peter Marra, P.Eng. – Director of Public Works 
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Link to Strategic Priorities 

Yes Expanding and diversifying our assessment base 

 Effectively communicating the activities and interests of the Town 

 Managing our human and financial resources in a responsible manner 

 Promoting and marketing LaSalle 

 Promote a healthy and environmentally conscious community 

Communications 

 Not applicable 

 Website 

 Social Media 

 News Release 

 Local Newspaper 

 Bids & Tenders 

 Notification pursuant to the Planning Act 

Notifications 

 

  

Name Address Email 

Kyle Edmunds, P.Eng. Dillon Consulting kedmunds@dillon.ca 
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Report Approval Details 

Document Title: Martin Lane Development SWM EA.docx 

Attachments: - Martin Lane Pres Council Sept 10.pdf 

Final Approval Date: Sep 3, 2019 

 

This report and all of its attachments were approved and signed as outlined below: 

 

Joe Milicia  


